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Commander's Message
Comrades, Auxiliary,
Family and supporters,
 
I want to be the first to
wish you Happy Holidays
and I hope you and your
family had an amazing
Thanksgiving.

As we move in to the
Christmas holiday
season and New Year, we must take the
time to think of those dear comrades that
we have lost this year; and to think about -
and even reach out to their loved ones and
let them know we are still here as a Post
and as a family.

VFW is founded on the values that we take
care of our members, but we also take care
of the widows and their children. We must
remember that we are and always will be a
service organization. You shouldn’t
become a member just to be a member.
You should become a member to also help
build on what has already been started.
Let’s go into this holiday season and New
Year with a renewed heart and love for
each other and this Post. I love each and
every one of you and I love those of you
that volunteer and work day in and day out

Upcoming Post Events
See what's happening this month on our

Facebook page! Please click this link:

  

Quartermaster's
Message

Since I’ve been in the
Quartermaster
position for about six
months now, I thought
it would be important
for members to know
what the position
entails. Therefore, from the VFW
Quartermaster’s Guide (2019 - 2020):
“The Post Quartermaster is the chief
financial officer of the Post. The
Quartermaster is the custodian of all Post
property and the officer responsible for
safeguarding Post funds and property. The
Quartermaster is accountable to the Post,
Department and the National Organization
for all the monies, securities, vouchers and
property of the Post. The Quartermaster is
the only one authorized under the Bylaws,
to receive, handle, and account for funds of
the Post. As Quartermaster, you may
authorize a person to disburse funds on
your behalf; however, they must be
bonded. There are no exceptions to this
rule!

No committee, holding company, canteen
manager, group or individual in the Post or
in any way connected with the Post’s
activities, can take this authority and
responsibility from the Post
Quartermaster. 

All funds, monies or property accumulated
under the name of the Veterans of Foreign
Wars for the Post, regardless of the nature
of the activity which accumulates them, are
the property of the Post and are subject
only to disposition by Post action. 

http://www.facebook.com/AlpineVFW9578/


here at the Post. I love that we have
volunteers that do what they do without
wanting recognition or certificates! They
just do it because they love this Post and
its members! I love that people volunteer
here and don’t post about it and don’t tell
us everything they do because they
genuinely just want to serve!

Post leadership is just that! You help lead
the members and future members. If you
are in leadership and you are the first one
to leave the Post or you are only around for
the meetings because you have to be here
maybe its not the position for you.

I am calling on people who want to make
this Post better in the New Year! I am
calling on our new members to get involved
- we can always use you! I am calling on
our older members this coming year to
share your knowledge! I am calling on each
and everyone this year to live your life like
you do on social media and put that
positive energy into helping us fill positions
at this Post and truly serve our veterans
and veteran community.

Again, Merry Christmas and Happy New
Year! 

If you need to reach out to me, please call
me at (858) 729-3911. I am here for you -
the Veterans, the Auxiliary, our families
and the community of Alpine!

God bless you and God bless the United
States of America!

John
Post Commander
John Sullivan

Chaplain's
Message

"Christmas cheer”

No Post member can mandate the
expenditure of funds or disposition of Post
property unless properly authorized by the
Post and executed by the Quartermaster
or the Quartermaster’s authorized person.”

​Next Month (from the same source):
“Qualifications of a Post Quartermaster”

Theo
Post Quartermaster
Theo Bazdorf

House
Committee
Message
Comrades,

I hope everybody had
a blessed
Thanksgiving.

Here's the update on the installation of the
plexiglass: work has started and hopefully
we'll get finished in the next few weeks.
Sorry for the delays.

We also have had our building painted
there are a few touch-up areas they need
to fix which should be completed soon.

We also had a very successful Veterans
Day celebration that was put on by the
Alpine VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary. The
food was great and we had really good
attendance. We want to thank our
Auxiliary again for being so special to our
Post. And thank all of the members for
their donations of food, and their time
serving.

I want to thank everybody who helped or
donated to our Thanksgiving dinner. It
was a great success. We served
approximately 60 meals to our veterans
and our community. Great job, Post 9578!

I would like to put out a special thanks to
Daniel Johnson for his cash donation to
help pay for most of the food that was
served. I also want to have a special
thanks to Maxim Construction Company
(dba Maxim Engineering) of Alpine for
donating the two turkeys we served. I also
want to thank Auxiliary Chaplain Jan
Bazdorf for spending all day cooking the
turkeys and getting them ready for us to
serve. She also donated dessert!

There are also many other people who



is finally here! I hope
this December message
finds you with that
feeling of joy, warmth
and nostalgia that
people feel when they
hear Christmas carols
and the jingle bells start
jingling.
 
In the 1840s, marketers
began to see Christmas
as a prime opportunity to sell goods. The
first in-store Santa Claus appeared at
Macy's in 1862. The retail sector has now
expanded into such a gigantic, profitable
industry that sometimes we may be literally
distracted from the original intention that
before any changes or developments took
place. 
 
Alabama was the first state to officially
recognize Christmas in 1836.
 
However, the birth date of Jesus is still a
mystery. The date of birth of Jesus is not
stated in the gospels or in any historical
sources. Most biblical scholars generally
accept a date of birth between 6 BC and 4
BC, the year in which King Herod died.
 
Today's scholars believe that the main
reason Jesus' birth came to be celebrated
on December 25th is because that was the
date of the Winter Solstice according to
the Roman calendar.
 
Historians may not consider the Bible a
complete historical document, but rather a
supportive document used in concert with
other, more accurate historical documents
 
So, why was December 25 chosen as the
birthday of Jesus?
 
The reason for the selection of Dec. 25
seems to have been that it is exactly nine
months after March 25, the traditionally
acknowledged date of Jesus' crucifixion.
As Christians developed the theological
idea that Jesus was conceived and
crucified on the same date, they set the
date of his birth nine months later.
 
Finally, The New Testament gives no
information about what time of year Jesus
was born. 
 
What we really know for sure, Jesus was a
Jew. He was born of a Jewish mother in
Galilee, a Jewish part of the world. All of
his friends, associates, colleagues,
disciples were Jews. He regularly
worshipped in Jewish communal

donated food items - Jeannie Kebeert ,
Ray and Peggy Meanor, Rich Martindell,
Stella Ammon - thank you for all your
donations! I also want to put out a special
thanks to Mike Quinn for his donation of
the pasta salad, and serving everyone their
food. A special thanks to Cara Cowser for
her volunteering her time to serve
everyone, do the setup, and do the
cleanup. If I missed anyone, I apologize but
I want to make sure everyone is thanked
for all their contributions.

Our Post relies on great volunteers and
donations to be able to put on successful
events. We are still looking for people to
volunteer for our Christmas dinner, and
New Year's Eve celebration. We still need
donations for both events. Still planning the
menus for each event; menus to follow.
The House Committee will meet at 10 a.m.
Saturday, Dec. 9 th at the Post.

Please come out and attend our member's
General meeting held at 11 a.m.
Saturday, Dec. 9th at the Post. Your input
and feedback on Post operations is
welcome.

May God bless America and our troops.

Neal
Post 9578 House Committee Chair
Neal Zeitler

Auxiliary
President's
Message
 
I hope everyone
had a wonderful
Thanksgiving
holiday filled with
friends, family, and
gratitude.

I know I am thankful for being a part of the
VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary, which is an



synagogues.
 
Christmas is a joyous occasion to
celebrate. It’s about caring for your loved
ones and spending quality time with family
and friends. I believe He is the atoning
sacrifice for our sins, not only for ours but
also for the sins of the whole world.
 
Merry Christmas and a Prosperous NEW
YEAR to all!
 
Blessings,

Fred
Post 9578 Chaplain
Fred Rivera

Special Notice regarding
​Post Events, Meals

The prices displayed on various Post flyers
and menus and also in this newsletter are
subject to change without advance notice.
Thank you for your understanding.

amazing group of volunteers that help to
support our veterans and their families.

Our Auxiliary hosted the District
Membership meeting at the Post last
month.

Thank you to those of you who always
volunteer to help. We couldn’t do it without
you!

Our next meeting is 10 a.m. Saturday,
Dec 2nd at the Post. Please plan on
attending. There will be Burgers (and
Pulled Pork Sandwiches) with a View
after the meeting. Please stay for a
delicious lunch.

Did you know that our Auxiliary is one of
only in the district that has over 100%
membership?

The leadership team works hard to keep
our membership active and our meetings
concise. Once again, I am asking for you to
consider volunteering a few times a year. If
everyone did that a few times a year, it
would lighten the load for those that
volunteer every time.
Wishing you a joy-filled holiday
season. May your season be as bright as
the Christmas lights that are adorning
Alpine Blvd. 

Here is the contact email for the Auxiliary:
AlpineVFWAuxiliary9578@gmail.com
Also, I can be reached at (619)  540-6204.

Yours in service,

Nancy
Post 9578 Auxiliary President
Nancy Hauer
 
A great way for members of the Alpine
community to support their Bert Fuller
VFW Post 9578 is to join the post auxiliary.
Check the Auxiliary Facebook page for
details; click on this link:
VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary

https://www.facebook.com/bertfuller.vfwpost/


Auxiliary
Chaplain's
Message

My job as Auxiliary
Chaplain is to be
nondenominational.
It is particularly
important for me to
keep that separation of
religion vs ministering.

An Auxiliary Chaplain should be available
to help individuals and their families in
times of crises such as hospitalization,
injury, or death. To help and support
Veterans and their families. Also to provide
spiritual and emotional guidance when
needed or requested, always bringing
dignity and respect to the occasion yet
never calling attention to themselves.

Let us all take a moment to realize that
most human beings just want peace, love,
and kindness in their world. They want to
do good, be good, and just have someone
listen. We can all help minister to one
another in those ways.

Pearl Harbor, December 7th – remember
and honor the 2,403 souls that were lost on
that day. This year marks the 82nd
commemoration of the attack on Pearl
Harbor. Let us pray:

O Lord, we humble ourselves in your
presence to remember our men and
women who served our country so
valiantly. Let us never forget the 2,403
souls that were taken at Pearl Harbor. May



we be willing to follow their example when
duty calls. Amen
 
Thank you for allowing me to serve as your
Auxiliary Chaplain for another year.

Blessings, happiness, safety, and peace to
you all during this most holy season.

In love, gratitude, and thanks,

Jan
Post 9578 Auxiliary Chaplain
Jan Bazdorf

Canteen
Manager's
Message
 
Come up to the Post to
enjoy our beautiful
sunsets on our deck
and Friday and
Saturday night dinners.

50-50 and raffle baskets one dollar each or
six for five dollars. We are always looking
for donations, thanks!

Kimberly
Canteen / Entertainment Manager
Kimberly Rivera

Important Notice for all Post Members,
Auxiliary, invited guests and Visitors:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 is a Drug-
Free Zone. If drugs are used on our Post's
property, it will put our ABC liquor license in
jeopardy, as well as our Post charter with
the National VFW.

Please report any violations of drug use on
Post property immediately to a Post
officer. Law enforcement will be contacted
and the offender will be subject to criminal
and legal consequences. Offenders will
lose their Post privileges and not be
allowed on Post property in the future.

Post Members Meetings - 2nd Saturday

​10 a.m. House Committee

11 a.m. General Meeting



Auxiliary Meetings - 1st Saturday/Month

10 a.m. Auxiliary

Contacting the Post

Phone: (619) 445-6040
Fax: (619) 445-8740
eMail: VFW9578cmd@gmail.com

Newsletter Submissions

Items for consideration may be emailed to

John.P.Sullivan1@gmail.com

Contact: (858) 729-3911
or mailed to the post at:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578
Attention: John Sullivan

844 Tavern Road
Alpine, CA 91901

Please note: newsletter submission
deadline is the 25th of the prior month.

VFW Post 9578 Hours of Operation

(Subject to change without advance notice -
call Post at (619) 445-6040 for details)

The Post will observe the following
business hours:

Sundays: 9 a.m. - close
Mondays: 11 a.m. - close
Tuesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Wednesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Thursdays: 11 a.m. - close
Fridays: 11 a.m. - close
Saturdays: 9 a.m. - close

Note: the Post closing time is dependent
upon attendance and varies per day.

If you have questions on the guidelines
please call the Post at (619) 445-6040.

FYI for Post Members:

House Committee meetings are held
every second Saturday of the month at

10 a.m.

Post Member meetings are held every
second Saturday of the month at 11 a.m.

Auxiliary Member meetings are held on
the first Saturday of the month at 10 a.m.



VFW Post Officers & Trustees

John Sullivan - Commander
Richard Simmons - Sr Vice Commander
Neal Zeitler - Jr Vice Commander
Theo Bazdorf - Quartermaster
Fred Rivera - Chaplain
John Rizzo - Adjutant
Jim Bilka - Judge Advocate
Rick Walsh - Service Officer

Fred Rivera - 1st Year Trustee
Rich Martindell - 2nd Year Trustee
James Abercrombie - 3rd Year Trustee

Auxiliary Officers

Nancy Hauer - President  
Jeanne Pate - Senior Vice
Jamye Pritchett Solorzano -
JrVice           
Jan Bazdorf - Chaplain
Pat Alston Aldrich - Treasurer 
Erika Simmons - Secretary        
Vikki Hemmen - Conductress
Sven Ricketts - Guard        

​Bob Bealo - Trustee #1
Olivia Wilkinson - Trustee #2  
Sherry Wheeler - Trustee #3

House Committee

Neal Zeitler - Chairperson
Dan Focht - Member
Joel Murillo - Member
Richard Simmons - Member
John Rizzo - Member

Canteen / Entertainment

Show your pride in our Post by letting
people know you are a member of our
VFW Post 9578 and invite them to enjoy
the meals and events!

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578

Mission Statement:

·       To foster camaraderie among United
States veterans of overseas conflicts
·       To serve our veterans, the military and
our communities
·       To advocate on behalf of all veterans
 
VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Vision is
to ensure that:

·       Veterans are respected for their
service
·       Always receive their earned
entitlements
·       Are recognized for the sacrifices they
and their loved ones have made on behalf
of this great country

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Core
Values:

·       Always put the interests of our
members first
·       Treat donors as partners in our cause
·       Promote patriotism
·       Honor military service
·       Ensure the care of veterans and their
families
·       Serve our communities
·       Promote a positive image of the VFW
·       Respect the diversity of veteran
opinions



Kimberly Rivera - Canteen Manager
Sandy Curry - Canteen Assistant Manager

Volunteer Bartenders

Christie Kurtz
Darla Beery
Dani Caton
Katie Sharp
Sandy Curry

 
Our Newsletter Supporters

AAA Southern CA (619) 644-5128
Elyse Lobaugh

Alpine Artistic Florist  (619) 445-7974
Jamie Lewis
www.alpineartisticflorist.net

Alpine Dentistry (619) 445-8896
Jonar R. Bonifacio DDS Dr. "B"
Alpine Dentistry

​Accurate Land Surveys (619) 445-0110
Rob Russell

Alpine Computer & Tutor (619) 277-7858
Duncan Marks

Bisher's Quality Meats  (760) 789-1488
Dan Bisher
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-
quality-meats-ramona/

California Bank & Trust (619) 445-9321
Kellye Murphy

California Signs & Marketing (619) 258-2001
California Signs & Marketing

Clayco Solar Services (619) 971-2799
Clay Mauldin

http://www.alpineartisticflorist.net
http://www.alpinedentistry.com
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-quality-meats-ramona/
http://www.calsigns.net


Copy Corral  (619) 562-3660
Julie Walker
www.lakesidecopy.com

East County Karate  (619) 627-4850
Nathan Morton
http://ecmartialart.com

Kamps Propane  (619) 390-6304
Richard Edwords
www.kampspropane.com

Keller Williams  (619) 301-2301
Doris Fifer

Off The Hook Mobile Detailing (619) 760-5021
Jake Evans

On Line Bookkeeping & Tax Service
Roger Garay & Christy Kohl (619) 445-5523
www.olbts.com

Pet/House Sitting (619) 820-1827
Vikki Hemmen

Primary Residential Mortgage  (619) 722-1303
Chris Wiley
www.alpineprmi.com

Regional Elite Plumbing (619) 722-1049
Mike Putnam

Minister, First Nation Church (619) 890-8436
Theodore Alan Bazdorf

Three T RV  (619) 444-0047
Tim Tracey
www.3trv.com

http://www.lakesidecopy.com
http://ecmartialart.com
http://www.kampspropane.com
http://www.olbts.com
http://www.alpineprmi.com
http://www.3trv.com
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